Whiston Heritage Society

Annual General Meeting

May 8th 2018
Held at the Scout HQ Broxholme Grove Road

15 members were present.  Apologies were received from Messrs. Low and Rivington
The minutes of the 2017 AGM were received as correct – Proposed Mr.Hartley 2nd Mr. Pike – carried.

Chairman’s Report – Mr. Rivingon was unavailable – but sent in a brief report thanking the committee for their good work and highlighting the pleasure he had had in viewing the Roman coins at the Rotherham Museum.
The Treasurer, Mr.Tompkin distributed to members details of the audited accounts prepared  by Mrs. Eyre who was able to be with us on this occasion. Members thanked Mrs. Eyre for her excellent work in once again auditing the accounts and Mr. Tompkin for his good work as treasurer – proposed Mr. Savage 2nd Mr. Pike– carried unanimously.  The current balance of the Society still remains a healthy £3409.57. which reflected an overall loss during the year – mainly due to the loss made on the second picture display at the Village Hall and to printing costs with quite  a number of the newly printed books still unsold.  Mrs. Eyre suggested that for next year’s accounts we should look at our equipment figures as currently we are still allowing quite a sum for our first laptop  - which is in essence all  but worthless now.
The Secretary then gave his report – thanking the church for allowing us to continue to meet in the church rooms.  Membership has altered over the year with some new members joining and others leaving.  The Society website continues to attract interest and a number of queries have been posed many of which we have been able to answer. Over the year a number of topics have been dealt with and other important moves were carried out including the publication of a new book (which sold well before Christmas), a visit to Worksop Priory and the second picture presentation at the Village Hall. The successful sale of some of our excess books has now just about dried up – though only Whiston at Play remains in any considerable number.  He closed by hoping that the Society would continue forward under the guidance of our now fully active committee. and remain successful and thanked our members for turning out once again to support us – despite the somewhat unexpected change of meeting venue. (Members attending exceeded last year’s AGM).
There then followed the election of officers.

Chairman – Mr. Tompkin proposed Mr. Rivington as Chairman this seconded  by Mr. Savage. Carried.
Secretary – Mr. Tompkin will continue in this position for a further year.

Treasurer – Mr. Tompkin agreed to continue to do this and with no objections raised he will continue the dual role until a new Treasurer is found.  Both carried unanimously.
Committee – the  members are Mrs. Bradbury, Mr.Pike and Mr.Savage ,Mr. Hopps and Mr. Lowe.

They were re-elected unanimously and Mr. Bill Hartley now joins them.  Mr. Hartley generously offered the use of his home for committee meetings.  The committee now meets regularly and the next meeting would take place in August.
The next AGM will take place in 2019 –  on May7th or 14th.
Following the above members agreed that a raised level of subs (£10 per person or couple) should be paid and 12 members paid on the night.
It was agreed that meetings would now be held in the new Conference Room being developed at the Village Hall and that the meetings would be monthly with the use of outside speakers on a number of occasions. When these meetings are held the cost for all attending would be £2 per head (u.15s free). Our next meeting will be on July 3rd when a talk on South Yorkshire Castles will be given by Mr. McLaughlin.

The Secretary will contact the church to thank them for the use of their room for a number of years.
The committee is  holding a day visit in July with Sheffield Manor castle the venue  Members to be circulated with the information once it has been finalised.  This will be done by Mr. Lowe who has taken up the role of speaker and events organiser.
Mr. Pike raised the possibility that the barn be opened for a Heritage Open day in September – Mr. Tompkin is to look into this.  Mr. Tompkin showed members the new Calendar prepared for 2019 – a number sold.
